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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – February 8, 2018
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
Vice-President Jeff Creque called the meeting to order at 12:04 pm.    
Board Attendees (10):   J. Perlaky, J. Bench, J. Boldt, J. Creque, K. Gahler, R. Hawkins, I. Hoen, R. Keefe, E. Stallkamp, and T. Wardell.  Excused was D. Bettinger, K. Bunge, S. Dabrunz, A. Schenk, and W. Smith.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – No report
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – Tom Wardell made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  Eric Stallkamp seconded.
Treasurer’s Report – Joe provided report on behalf of Deb.
· Joe Perlaky stated that the current balance is approx. $35-37k.  Three checks from Sirna came in Jan. and were deposited on 2/8 totaling approx. $8k.  Joe had to remind Sirna to update our new mailing address.  There are 2 invoices outstanding from Nov. and Dec. He pointed out if Sirna remains a slow pay in the upcoming season, and orders increase, MVGA may have potential cash flow issues as growers are paid every 2 weeks.  MVGA fronts their money.
Eric Stallkamp updated Board on upcoming social event.

· Walleye hockey game, Mar 3.

· Cost: $17 for ticket + $18.89 for dinner.  TAVFGA will offset costs by $10.89, so per person cost will be $25
· Dinner will be Italian Ice (unlimited food and non-alcoholic beverages). Kid-friendly.

· MVGA will cover upfront cost and invoice attendees for payment.

· Minimum attendance of 25, but venue can hold 50-70 people.

· RSVP by Feb. 17.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
FOOD HUB

· Specialty crop grant is ongoing.  The quarterly report was submitted on time.

· Funds will be deposited in Feb.

· $3700 itemized for supplies.  Joe recommended $500 be set aside for purchase of small-scale packages, and all packaging be purchased now and used as needed.

· Food hub deliveries will likely begin around Apr. 1, with 4 growers able to supply produce at that time.  Need minimum order of $1500 to run truck.

· GAP certification

· All growers need to be GAP certified to participate in food hub.

· Some will not be able to participate until summer when they have product in the field and can schedule an inspection.  For now, Joe recommends they get their food safety plans compiled.

· FSMA appears to be on hold based on President Trumps most recent Executive Order limiting new hires and new regulations.  GAP certification is separate from this and needs to be in place at each farm before participation.
· Membership
· Of 23 growers on list, but only ~1/2 are MVGA members. This was not a requirement like the previous grant, but now is optional.  One argument in favor of requiring MVGA membership is that MVGA pays growers on time, regardless of when Sirna pays MVGA for orders. Recommendation to membership committee that all food hub participants become members. One suggestion was to have multiple membership levels.

· Ordering system not set up yet for chefs to ordering platform.

· Option available for processing by CIFT and Sirna (in Ravenna), which could be a new source of sales. 
FLORICULTURE
· Wholesalers are busy, retailers will be soon.

GENERAL

· Post office has been contacted (again) to get address changed from TBG to have mail forwarded.  We are told this has now officially happened.  We’ll see.
· Membership committee met and online applications are available.  Two new sponsorship levels: $225 (silver), and $350 (gold). 
· Farm Fair in Cleveland is looking for a local food sales rep (salary + commission). 1-2 d/week.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Education/Events Committee:
· Winter Conference held Jan. 11, at Brodbeck Greenhouse.  Approx. 30 attended.  Food hub meeting held afterwards.  Approx. 20 attended.
· Education committee will meet on Feb. 12 at 9 am at Palmer Energy.  Topics to discuss will include spring retail roundtable and Walleye game.
· Jennifer discussed potential grant collaboration between UT, MVGA, and USDA-ARS to submit a whitepaper to DOE’s ARPA-E solicitation.  Deadline Feb. 12 submission.  Project scope would be to work towards developing a zero-energy greenhouse.  
Business Committee: No Report.
Marketing Committee:  Tom Wardel highlighted some of the committee meeting discussions from 01-04-18.
· Winter Meeting Survey Results.  He asked Joe to send out to the general membership for more imput.
· This years theme will be “Choose The Very Best”

· Not much interest in collecting donations for a third paryt non-profit.  Suggest to sit out one year.

· MVGA will promote advertising in the Blade, Perrysburg Messinger and Buzz Book.  The mailing cycle for Val Pak is bad this year again as it reaches the homes the week before Mothers Day.  Webpage advertizing is being evaluated.

· The committee is recommending MVGA promote its FaceBook page in May.  Further discussions needed.
Membership Committee: A meeting will be scheduled to review membership policies for 2018 and beyond. 
New Business:  No new business.
A motion to adjourn at 1:30 pm was made by Tom Wardell and seconded by Jill Bench. 
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday April 12 at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

